HOLY ROSARY PRIMARY SCHOOL

Sept 2018
Dear P6 Parent / Guardian 

Your child’s class will be attending 10 swimming lessons at Queen’s PEC on the following Thursdays:

4/10/18,    11/10/18,   18/11/18,   25/10/18,   8/11/18,   15/11/18,   22/11/18,   29/11/18,   6/12/18,  13/12/18
Swimming lessons are an integral part of the curriculum and all children are expected to attend.

The cost of each lesson will be £2 and should be paid on the day of the lesson.

Queen’s PEC requires the children to wear a swimming cap.

The children will walk to and from the pool and will therefore need a coat on wet days. 

We would appreciate any parents who can volunteer to walk with the children to and from the pool on the morning of the lesson. 

On the reverse of this letter I have reproduced the school’s guidelines for safeguarding children attending swimming. It is important that you read these and confirm you are aware of them.

It is important that you inform us of any medical problems or requirements your child has.

When completing the reply slip below please indicate if you can volunteer to accompany the children to and from the pool. 

Yours sincerely
C. Burns 

Principal (Acting)
(…………………………………..…Please cut off and return to the school………………………..………………

CONSENT  & CONFIRMATION REPLY SLIP

I consent to____________________________________ MERGEFIELD "Surname"   MERGEFIELD "Reg"  taking part in the swimming lessons at Queen’s PEC. 
I have read and am aware of the guidelines for Safeguarding Children at the Swimming Pool.

I confirm that_____________________  MERGEFIELD "Forename"  is medically fit to participate.

Please give details of:

1. Any current medical condition / and medication being taken.

__________________________________________________________________

2. Any other relevant information which may affect _______________ MERGEFIELD "Forename" ’s participation in the lessons (including allergies).

__________________________________________________________________

*Delete as appropriate.

SIGNED:___________________________________________    DATE:_____________________  

(Parent/Guardian)
EMERGENCY CONTACT NUMBER:________________________________________________

( Please tick the box if you can walk with the class to and from the pool on the Thursdays.
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Safeguarding Children at the Swimming Pool.

Guidelines - Attending the Swimming Pool.

· Pupils attending the swimming pool for lessons will be accompanied by two adults. One will be a teacher and the other will be a member of school staff or a volunteer helper.

· Pupils are responsible for good behaviour while they are attending swimming just as they are in the classroom. Any poor behaviour will be considered seriously by the school and may result in a child being suspended from swimming lessons, pending a meeting with his/her parents.
· Children will be brought to the designated changing areas (i.e. boys and girls). 

· In case of an emergency a supervisor will remain outside the door of the designated changing areas, ensuring they are adequately supervised.

· Children should change quickly, remembering that they are responsible for their own belongings.

· Children should respect the property of others and that of the PEC.

· Children should respect members of the public. However, they should not engage in any conversation with strangers.

· Children should listen carefully and follow instructions given by teachers and instructors.
· Children should seek permission from the teacher before leaving the poolside and/or going to the toilets.
· After the lesson children should use the showers in the designated changing areas. 

· If anything makes a child feel uncomfortable they should report it to the teacher or his/her parents.

A copy of these guidelines will be given to children and parents prior to swimming lessons commencing. Parents have a responsibility to report any illness or skin complaint a child has to school staff. Parents should also make children aware of hygiene procedures to be followed before entering the water.
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